From:
To: wlldp

Subject: H-LV 3, Murieston South (8), Tarbert Drive

**Date:** 22 November 2015 23:52:13

## Dear Fiona McBrierty

I am writing in response to your letter relating to the above location and the current position of West Lothian Council in the local development plan that the above location is zoned as suitable for residential development. I wish to state my objection to the councils position on the basis of the most recent objection by the Murieston community and its residents in 2008 to a development proposal. This was rejected following a lengthy campaign was undertaken in which I was one of the key members that organised the community to object to the proposal. A local public enquiry was convened which resulted in the development proposal being soundly rejected. Planning permission has now been refused on 3 seperate occasions including the 2008 planning application.

I strongly support the reasoned and defensible position that the land should be de-zoned for any future development and wish to prevent any further planning applications being submitted.

## Yours Sincerely

